
Amber Cronk May 
Commission Counsel 

June 25, 2014 
 

REQUEST FOR TECHNICAL CHANGE 
 
 
AGENCY:  North Carolina Board of Pharmacy 
 
RULE CITATION: 21 NCAC 46 .2401  
 
DEADLINE FOR RECEIPT: Thursday, July 10, 2014  
 
NOTE WELL: This request when viewed on computer extends several pages.  Please be sure you 
have reached the end of the document. 
 
The Rules Review Commission staff has completed its review of this rule prior to the 
Commission's next meeting.  The Commission has not yet reviewed this rule and therefore there 
has not been a determination as to whether the rule will be approved.  You may call this office to 
inquire concerning the staff recommendation. 
 
In reviewing these rules, the staff determined that the following technical changes need to be 
made: 
 
 In (3), does your regulated public know what you mean by “a system of control and 
accountability?”   
 
 In (5), delete or define “suitable” before “safety-closure containers.”  
 
 In (6), what is considered a “suitable” record?  Is there another rule that provides 
additional information as to what will be considered “suitable” for purposes of the maintenance 
of records?   
 
 Item (7) is a bit unclear given that most of the Items appear to be limitations set for the 
nurse?  Is the intent that the pharmacist-manager is responsible for ensuring compliance with all 
Items?   
 
 
Please retype the rule accordingly and resubmit it to our office at 1711 New Hope Church Road, 
Raleigh, North Carolina 27609. 
 
Of course, this will also require conforming changes to the attached copies of the rule.  Please 
check to see that this paperwork is in order and is returned along with the revised rule. 
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Amber Cronk May 
Commission Counsel 

June 25, 2014 
 

REQUEST FOR TECHNICAL CHANGE 
 
 
AGENCY:  North Carolina Board of Pharmacy 
 
RULE CITATION: 21 NCAC 46 .2403 
 
DEADLINE FOR RECEIPT: Thursday, July 10, 2014  
 
NOTE WELL: This request when viewed on computer extends several pages.  Please be sure you 
have reached the end of the document. 
 
The Rules Review Commission staff has completed its review of this rule prior to the 
Commission's next meeting.  The Commission has not yet reviewed this rule and therefore there 
has not been a determination as to whether the rule will be approved.  You may call this office to 
inquire concerning the staff recommendation. 
 
In reviewing these rules, the staff determined that the following technical changes need to be 
made: 
 
 Is the information referenced in (a)(1) and (a)(2) available online?  If so, please include a 
website.  If not, please indicate where a copy of this information can be obtained.   
 
 
Please retype the rule accordingly and resubmit it to our office at 1711 New Hope Church Road, 
Raleigh, North Carolina 27609. 
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